
Veterinary Support for S.741 

An Act to Prevent Farm Animal Cruelty 

 

Dear Massachusetts Legislator: 

We, the undersigned Massachusetts licensed veterinarians, are joining with 

the Humane Society Veterinary Medical Association to convey our strong 

support for S.741, an act to prevent farm animal cruelty. This legislation 

would prohibit the extreme confinement of veal calves and pregnant pigs in 

crates.   

There is ample scientific evidence to support prohibiting restrictive animal 

crating systems.  The American Veterinary Medical Association (AVMA) has 

concluded that calves must be able to at least comfortably turn around and 

assume normal postures.  And the Pew Commission on Industrial Farm 

Animal Production, a panel of experts which included a former US Secretary 

of Agriculture and a former veterinary school dean and which was supported 

by the John Hopkins School of Public Health, concluded that most intensive 

confinement systems used in animal agribusiness constitute “inhumane 

treatment” and recommended against “all systems that restrict natural 

movement,” including gestation crates. 

Nine other states have already passed similar laws and 89 percent of 

Massachusetts voters polled said they would support legislation to prohibit 

such intensive agricultural confinement systems. In addition to our 

veterinary support, the bill is supported by a broad coalition of animal 

health, welfare, agriculture and environmental organizations, including the 

Massachusetts Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (MSPCA), the 

American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (ASPCA), The 

Humane Society of the United States (HSUS), The Humane League, Farm 

Forward, the Massachusetts Sierra Club and 40 Massachusetts farms. 

We strongly encourage your passage of this common-sense farm animal 

protection reform. 

Signed by the following 216 Massachusetts veterinarians: 

 

Kimberly Ackerman, DVM, Warren 

Samantha Adams, DVM, Granby 

Roberto Aguilar, DVM, Barnstable 

Joanna Alexander, DVM, Winchester 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elizabeth Allegretto, DVM, North Grafton 

Robert Allen, DVM, Haydenville  

Elizabeth Lauren Atkins, DVM, Florence 

Alan Bachrach, VMD, Petersham 

Inga Bailey, DVM, Hudson 

Jessica Baron, DVM, Newton 

Peter M. Bassignani, DVM, East Falmouth 

Kelly Bentley, DVM, Westborough 

Kenneth S. Bernstein, DVM, Springfield 

Andrea Bird, DVM, Lancaster 

Elizabeth Blair, DVM, Webster 
Claire Blanchard-Gulick, VMD, Great Barrington 
Harriet Blanton, DVM, West Warren 
Stephanie Borns-Weil, DVM, Brookline 
Brian Bourquin, DVM, Belmont 
Charles Bradley, DVM, Concord 
Elizabeth Bradt, DVM, Salem 

Melissa Brady, DVM, Pittsfield 

Linda Breitman, DVM, Westbrough 

Jennifer Brisson, DVM, DACVR, Woburn 
Kelly Brown, DVM, North Andover 
Ron Buffman, DVM, Stoughton 

Valerie Calabria-maher, DVM, Stow 
Phoebe C. Call, DVM, East Greenwich 
Jeffrey Carpenter, DVM, Watertown 
Maria-elena Cloherty, DVM, Acton 
Steven Cloutman, DVM, Plymouth 
Peter Coakley, VMD, Lynnfield 
Cynthia Cohen, DVM, Shrewsbury 
Deborah Colley, DVM, Cambridge 
Susan Adams Conley, DVM, Bellingham 
Mary Connor, DVM, Amherst 
Susan Cotter, DVM, ACVIM, North Grafton 

Nancy Cottrill, DVM, MS, DACVO, Woburn 
Kathi Cowe, DVM, East Taunton 
Craig Cox, DVM, Reading 
Suzanne Kay Cox, DVM, Belmont 
Tom Crosson, DVM, Springfield 
Alison Davis, DVM, Ashland 
Rosario Delgado-Lecaroz, DVM, Upton 
Donald Delinks, DVM, North Falmouth 

Robert Denk, DVM, Newton 

Erika De Papp, DVM, Dedham 
Joan Diebold, DVM, Quincy 
Kate Dodge, DVM, Manchester 
Nicholas Dodman, DVM, North Grafton 
Sarah D’Oench, VMD, Grafton 
 
 

 

Tracy Doherty, DVM, Malden 
Kate Domenico, DVM, Somerville 
Christopher Donner, VMD, South Orleans 
Shelley Dubin, VMD, Thompson 
Katherine Dzulinsky, DVM, East Long Meadows 
James Easley, DVM, Lancaster 
Janet Edman, DVM, Granby 
Beth Essington, DVM, Hudson 
Jennifer Evans, DVM, MPH, Boston 
Jennifer Fagerquist, DVM, Spencer 
Nancy Famigletti, DVM, Florence 
Robert Feccia, DVM, Leominster 
Randy Feld, DVM, Lexington 
Bridget Fitzpatrick, DVM, Leominster 
Carl Flinkstrom, DVM, Lunenburg 
Michael Frost, DVM, Westfield 

Marya Gabriel, DVM, Mattapoisett 
Jennifer Gallo, DVM, Uxbridge 
Carol Gifford, DVM, Lincoln 
Amy Gilbert, DVM, Westerly 
Susan B. Gillham, DVM, Westboro 
John Gliatto, DVM, Natick MA 

Ariane Goerlich, DVM, Wellesley 
Nicole Govoni, DVM, Brockton 
Jennifer Graham, DVM, North Grafton 
Lorna Grande, DVM, Stockbridge 
Amanda Graveline, DVM, MS, Watertown 
Ann Marie Greenleaf, DVM, Lynnfield 
Donald Gulick, VMD, Great Barrington 
Elizabeth Hale, DVM, Danvers 
Leslie Harmon, DVM, East Sandwich 
Patricia Hart, DVM, Chelmsford 
Elizabeth E. Hartman, DVM, Wellesley 
Abby Henneman, DVM, East Sandwich 
Bruce C. Hill, DVM, Plainville 
Leslie Hirsch, DVM, West Roxbury 
Ronald E. Hirschberg, DVM, Brockton 
Stuart Hodder, DVM, North Brookfield 
Libby Holman, DVM, Winchester 
Anelise Horah, DVM, Hudson 
Heidi Howell, DVM, Brewster 
Katja Hrones, DVM, South Hadley 
Sadie Hutchings, DVM, Wellfleet 
Andrea Jacobson, DVM, Great Barrington 

Jay Jakubowski, DVM, Brookline 
Angela Jasper, DVM, Mashpee 

Anne Johnson, DVM, Lincoln 

Jennifer Johnson, DVM, Hanover 
Sara Joseph, DVM, Canton 
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Karin Kaczorowski, DVM, Marshfield 
Ira C. Kaplan, DVM, Billerica 
Robin Karlin, DVM, Haydenville  
Fred Karotkin, DVM, Harvard 
Barry Kellogg, VMD, Pittsfield 
Holly Kelsey, DVM, Needham 
Shayna Kennedy, DVM, East Bridgewater 
Jennifer Kenworthy, DVM, Hadley 
Claudia Kessen-Banks, DVM, North Chelmsford 
Carl Kirker-head, DVM, Sturbridge 
Kimberly Kleinfeld, DVM, North Dartmouth 
Laura Kobrin, DVM, Williamstown 
Katherine Kohler, DVM, Melrose 
Paul Kotas, DVM, North Falmouth 
Kimberly Krawshuk, DVM, Natick 

Betsy Krueger, DVM, MBA, Natick 
Astrid Kruse, DVM, Bedford 
Tara Lampman, DVM, Pembroke 
Amanda Lang, DVM, Webster 
Kathleen Leavey, DVM, Arlington 

Alan E. Ledis, VMD, Charlton 
Martha Lemos, DVM, MPH, Somerset 
Laura Levan, DVM, DAVDC, Concord 
Joann Lindenmayer, DVM, MPH, Uxbridge 
Andrea Looney, DVM, DACVA, Chesterfield 
Jennifer Maas, DVM, Duxbury 
Sally Mahoney, DVM, Harwich 
Orla Mahony, DVM, Southboro 
P.V. Marino, VMD, Woburn 
Anne Masloski, DVM, Florence 
Beverly Mason, DVM, South Borough 
Bruno Massat, DVM, Winchester 
Jennifer Mateleska, DVM, Belmont 
Angela Mazza, DVM, West Roxbury 
Sarah Mccormack, DVM, Boston 
Cindy McGinn, DVM, Worcester 
Jennifer Mcnulty, DVM, Northborough 
Julie Medley, DVM, Needham 
Kristal Miles, DVM, North Grafton  
Shannabeth B. Minior, DVM, Nantucket 
Susan Mitchell, DVM, Princeton 
Paula Moon-Massat, DVM, Winchester 
Brian Moore, DVM, MS, Northboro 
May Moreshet, DVM, Boston 
Beth Moseley, DVM, Mashpee 
Jay Moses, DVM, Mill River 
Anita Murphy, DVM, Worcester 
Thomas J. Murtha, DVM, Bolton 
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Sarah Newton, DVM, New Braintree 
Mary Ann Nieves, DVM, Waltham 
Terri Nord, DVM, Framingham 
Martin Nugent, DVM, Woburn 
Amanda O’Shea, DVM, Walpole 
Naomi Oliver, DVM, Jamaica Plain 
Victoria M. Olson, DVM, Westport 
Connie Orcutt, DVM, Brookline 
Amanda Ortiz, DVM, Belmont 
Elizabeth Perkins, DVM, Belmont 
Jennifer Popovic, DVM, Waltham 
Susan Rabalt, DVM, Framingham 
Malak Rahman, DVM, Brighton 
Mike Raposo, DVM, Mattapoisett 
Karen Reamsnyder, DVM, Raynham 
Catherine Rebholtz, DVM, Wellesley 
Catherine Reese, DVM, DACVS, Charlestown 
Mark Restey, VMD, Holyoke 
Lawrence Richard, DVM, Methuen 
Amy Richards, DVM, Norton  
Anne Richards, DVM, Chelmsford 
Michael Robinson, DVM, Medway 
Ann-Marie Roche, DVM, Ocean Bluff 
Linda S. Rogers, DVM, Bolton 
Margo Roman, DVM, Hopkinton 
Erin M. Romansik, DVM, DACVIM, Waltham 
Kenneth Rosenberg, DVM, Taunton 
David Ross, DVM, Danvers 
Linda Ross, DVM, Newton 
Michael Roth, DVM, Richmond 
Alma Rotolo, DVM, Natick 
David J. Rosseau, DVM, Essex 
Asha Rozario, DVM, Bedford 
Rachel Russo, DVM, North Andover 
Raymond Russo, DVM, Kingston 
Eva B. Ryden, DVM, PhD., Hudson 
Anne Rylestone, DVM, PhD, Ware  
Ponciano Salazar, DVM, Worcester 
Brenda Salinardi, DVM, Walpole 
Sara Savage, DVM, ACLAM, Winchendon 
Lauren Sawchyn, MSMI, DVM, CMI, Rowley 
Lyra Sawzin, DVM, Foxboro 
Julie Shanahan, DVM, Lee 
Eleanor Shelburne, DVM, Northampton 
Elizabeth Sinnegen, DVM, Newton 
Daria Smith, DVM, Lexington 
Katherine Sneider, VMD, Plymouth 
Katie Spaulding, DVM, Easthampton  
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Ashley Stancil, DVM, Marathon Mills 
Chagit Steiner, DVM, Newton 
Kimberley Suh, DVM, Raynham 
Diane Sullivan, DVM, Webster 
Bethany Surgan, DVM, Belmont 
Ann Thompson, DVM, Plymouth 
Jan Thompson, DVM, Mill River 
Melissa Thompson, DVM, Medford 
Amanda Tichy, DVM, Framingham 
Denise Trapani, DVM, Walpole 
Hui Wang, DVM, Paxton 
Lois Wetmore, DVM, SCD, DACVAA, North Grafton 
Terri Wheeler, DVM, Northbridge 
Pam Wilmot, DVM, Medford 
Barbara Wohlfahrt, DVM, Pittsfield 
Miriam Woodruff, DVM, Jamaica Plain 
Joel Woolfson, DVM, Walpole 
Timothy Wosko, DVM, Boston 
Beth Yagodzinski, DVM, Lancaster 
Stephen Zanotti, VMD, Winchester 
 
 

 


